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Isle of Ely Primary School

School Road
Ely

CB6 2FG
Tel:  01353 612818
admin@isleofelyprimary.org 

_________________________________________________________________________________

Monday 4th January 2021
Dear Parents and Carers

As I am sure you are now aware, the country is in another national lockdown and our school is now only open to children whose parents are key workers and vulnerable pupils.  Therefore, for most of our pupils, their learning will move to online/remote learning as per our policy. In line with other local schools, we will be closed tomorrow, Tuesday 5th January, in order to fully prepare for the online learning
As from Wednesday 6th January, unless your child is a key worker and attending school, they will be taught ‘live’ via TEAMs.  Therefore, your child should log onto TEAMs at 0900 and their day will be a normal school day with their own class teacher, or possibly a Year group bubble teacher, but it will now be virtual.  There will be inputs from the class teacher and activities set for your child to do as well as feedback from the teacher.  I have attached our Remote Learning Policy with this letter for further information.
The school will be closed on Tuesday 5th January but will reopen on Wednesday 6th January for Key worker and vulnerable pupils will should attend school as normal, 0830 – 1500, Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday.  We are providing an education and not childcare so the children are expected in each day and they will be taught by their own class teacher or in a year group bubble and they will access the same learning as the children who are learning virtually.
For those children who will be attending school, our COVID-19 Preventative Measures will still be in place and our one way system and pick up and drop offs will remain the same.
If your child does not attend the virtual lessons or actual school, you will receive a daily phone call from the school to ensure your child is well and safe but school is compulsory and so we do expect your child to access the virtual lessons.
Breakfast and After School Care:

From tomorrow, our wrap around care provision will be cease temporarily but we will look to reopen it, in line with any Government guidelines in the coming weeks.
If you are a key worker and have not completed the questionnaire, please click on the click below and fill it out so we can clearly identify those children that will be in school.
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=rXfxXv-RZkK3paDbaNXA5Pub1CVrHMFDiXB9EIgUYP1URVJZWlFFSDdSVkowTjhTQkVNMjdOUUwyNC4u 

We were ready and eager to welcome the children back to school but unfortunately, national events have taken over and I am extremely sad that the Isle of Ely will not be buzzing with the children’s voices, discussing their current learning and continuing the excellent start that all of the children made last term.  However, the Isle of Ely is a strong community and working together, we will endeavour to ensure that our children’s education continues and we will support our children through this difficult time.
We are here to support you all, so please do stay in touch and if you have any questions or queries, please ask.

Kind Regards,
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Mrs Bryony Surtees

Head teacher
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